Rotary Club of Rayne
Minutes

February 3, 2019

The meeting was opened by President Jimmy Fontenot with the reading of the Prayer and
Pledge of Allegiance.

Jared Lawless made a motion to approve the minutes as circulated. The motion was seconded
by Michelle Veillon and carried.

The Chamber of Commerce of Rayne is having their Business Appreciation Banquet on
Thursday, February 28, 2019. Bob Landry made a motion to reserve a table to decorate for
$25.00. The motion was seconded by Steve Bandy and carried.

President Fontenot reported that Mary Zaunbrecher, District Membership Facilitator sent him
an email requesting a meeting with our club officers on ways to boost membership.

Rotary is celebrating 114 years on February 23, 2019.

President Fontenot reported that the February District Newsletter was forwarded to each
member.

March 22, 2019 is World Water Day. Rotary is featuring Water and Sanitation for the whole
month of March.

March 1, 2019 is due date for RYLA applications. RYLA Boot Camp will be held at Bayou
Segnette State Park near Metairie on June 6-9, 2019.

Bob Landry mentioned that at the District Mid-Year Assembly they are asking for clubs to
furnish a meal for RYLA Boot Camp.

District Governor Gary Lacombe wrote in the District Newsletter that Rotary International is
emphasizing World Peace and Understanding this year. Rotary International is also pushing
Conflict and Violence Resolution.

Cynthia Oliver and Bob Landry reported on The District’s Mid-Year Assembly that was held on
January 26, 2019.

Jared Lawless reported that most of the 911 address markers have been installed and the
recipients are grateful.

Cynthia Beslin made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Motion was seconded by Steve Bandy
and carried.






